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Dear friends,

We send you greetings with these words from
a poem by Mary Baker Eddy:

Who loves not June
Is out of tune
With love and God.

Misc. Writings Page 395: 2-4

The roses are blooming all around the
Bodenseeheim despite the bustle of all the
building going on. However, the noise as
typically generated by a building site has
not disturb the atmosphere of our beloved
Bodenseeheim.

Our guests can take in and enjoy the peace
and quiet and the unobstructed view of the lake
and the Alps.

The Board of Directors, the Home
Management and staff are all very grateful for
the harmonious progress on the building front
and are filled with that wonderful thrill of
anticipation as completion approaches.

This is going to be the seminar room/library.
It will be called Säntisblick. The large panorama
window frames the Säntis, the most prominent
profile of the Alps surrounding Lake Constance.
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Dear readers of this newsletter, do come
and visit us. You will be amazed by Lake
Constance and its many facets and possibilities
such as the nearby island of Mainau, the
various waterfront promenades and idyllic
secluded lakeside paths

Enjoy the enchantment of a lakeside theatre
performance at Bregenz, which is directly
accessible by boat. There is so much more to
see and do! Our Manageress will be happy
to assist and supply information for you to
be able to partake of the wide range of
possibilities.

Our program of seminars for the 2nd
half of 2022 gives you the opportunity to
to exchange ideas with like-minded people,
seekers and researchers of Truth who meet at
the Bodenseeheim and part as friends.

One guest expressed it this way:

Have I landed in paradise?

I was picked up from the bus late in the evening

by a dear person and then shown all around the

house.

There was so much to admire. We progressed

only slowly, so fascinated was I by all the beautiful

paintings on the walls – it was just like an art

exhibition!

In addition, the rooms were tastefully decorated

and well lit. A feel-good place.

Finally, I came to my very cozy room. I slept like

I was in Abraham's lap. During the day I enjoyed

the view. Was I by the seaside? All I could see

were these wide-open spaces, nothing but broad

vistas, vineyards with footpaths in between,

pervaded by a deep serenity And - the panoramic

footpath takes you down the hill to Meersburg! So

beautiful, unexpectedly beautiful!

And another surprise. The artist who painted most

of the pictures was also cook. The food tasted

wonderful and especially the desserts were clearly

decorated by an artist's hand.

Barbara greeted me with much warmth; she is

the heart and soul of this house Her cheerful and

outgoing nature created an atmosphere in which

we all felt perfectly at home.

The Bodenseeheim is a real discovery.

Our Lärchenhaus is currently rented long
term. However, dear guests, we are happy
to offer you two semi-detached houses Am
Rebgarten with the same, if not even more
beautiful, view from the balcony.

The renovation of the main building is
scheduled to begin in autumn this year. We
will keep you informed of the progress.

The landscaping, paths and accesses need
to be constructed for comfortable access so
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that everyone can enjoy the entire garden, the
landscaped viewing- and living areas as well
as the new seminar/library to its full extent.
This remains a challenge that still needs to be
overcome.

We are very grateful for your support.

We wish you all a wonderful summer and
hope to see you soon.

Sincerely, The Bodenseeheim

Program change
Daniela Manger’s workshop has been

moved to Friday September 30 - Monday
October 3. 2022.

Please visit our website bodenseeheim.de/
programm for more information.

Concerning this Newsletter
You are welcome to share this Newsletter

with other interested Christian Scientists and
their friends. Should you know of anyone who
would like to receive the Newsletter directly
please contact our clerk who will be happy to
oblige.

Should you wish to unsubscribe
from the Newsletter please send the
clerk@bodenseeheim.de a brief email
requesting to be removed from the list. (Please,

find other contact details at the end of this newsletter)

Imprint:
Publisher: Bodenseeheim Christlicher
Wissenschaftler e. V. Editorial and
Design: Klaus Kreuzer. Photos:
© 2022: Bodenseeheim Christlicher
Wissenschaftler e. V., Am Rebgarten ©
2022 Sabine Gehrig

Many thanks to all who have enriched this
newsletter with their contributions.

This Newsletter was produced with Apache™ FOP

(Formatting Objects Processor) Version 2.7:

2022-06-15 10:56:25
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Contact Details

Address:

Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

Obstgut Faust 2

DE-88719 Stetten bei Meersburg

Telephone: +49-7532-4303-0

Telefax: +49-7532-4303-33

Management: Barbara Robinson

email: management@bodenseeheim.de

Internet: bodenseeheim.de/en

The Board:

Chairperson: Ursula Wappler, 

Deputy Chairperson: Christiane Morel, 

Clerk: Klaus Kreuzer, 

Treasurer: Hannelore Bäcker, 

Assessor: Jürgen Vogt, 

email: boardofdirectors@bodenseeheim.de

Bank connection for Germany 

BODENSEEHEIM CHRIST.WISS.EV   

SPARKASSE SALEM - HEILIGENBERG  

IBAN: DE07 6905 1725 0002 0161 60

BIC: SOLADES1SAL         

Bank connection for Switzerland 

Bodenseeheim Christlicher

Wissenschaftler

DE-Stetten

Kontonummer: 89-843829-9

PostFinance 

IBAN: CH97 0900 0000 8984 3829 9

BIC: POFICHBEXXX
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